ANNUAL BUDGET 2021/22 SUBMISSIONS SUMMARY

Submitter Name	Summary of Submission	Council Response
Belinda Whiteside	Appreciation for the allocation of budget funds to upgrade the Korumburra Tennis Club.	Council would like to thank you for your submission in support for projects identified in the capital works program for the Korumburra Tennis Club.
Bridget Crowe	Request for allocation of budget funds towards fitness equipment in Fish Creek from the already allocated funds for playground equipment on Falls Road, Fish Creek.	The budget was not amended to include your submission. The provision of fitness equipment in parks is beyond Council's current service level.
Corner Inlet Youth Council – represented by Sue Plowright, Elissa Jackson and Trevor Mack	Employ a Youth Liaison Coordinator.	The budget was not amended to include your submission. Work is currently in train to review Council's community service options, and there will be opportunities for community feedback to inform Council's future community services programs. Council currently provides a program for youth development which is resourced from within the Community Strengthening Team. This program provides opportunities for young people to participate in civic, cultural and community activity through the FReeZA, L2P and Youth Council programs.

		South Gippsland has a number of youth service providers dedicated to improving the lives of young people in South Gippsland. Council recognises that a collaborative approach to communicating, coordinating and advocating for young people is required to ensure young people are supported to access these services.
Dianna Cornwell	See more small budget items included in the budget not in Leongatha or Korumburra	The media release touches on some of the larger projects that will be occurring in 2021-22, but there are many other projects that can be viewed in the proposed budget document.
Elizabeth Hodge	Seal Martins Road and Ross Street, Meeniyan	The budget was not amended to include your submission. The project is scheduled for design only in 2022/23. There is currently no funding allocated for these works in the Gravel to Seal program, however opportunities to secure funding for this project will be actively sought.
Fish Creek Community Development Group — Represented by Craig Privett	Sewerage Connection to Fish Creek Township Traffic and Parking Study RV Dump Site	Sewerage Connection The provision of town sewer to Fish Creek is desirable, as it is with other non-sewered townships in South Gippsland Shire. Council will continue to advocate to South Gippsland Water and the state government for provision of sewerage to these townships including Fish

		Creek. Council has also incorporated up to \$30,000 funding in the 2021/22 budget to contribute to the Fish Creek drainage study. Traffic and Parking Study
		The traffic and parking study will be accommodated within the allocated funds from our Sealed Road Rehabilitation Program in the current Budget. The traffic parking study will be carried out
		during the 2021/22 FY to inform the design work programmed for the same year.
		RV Dump Site
		South Gippsland is currently serviced by 5 public dump points and there are two public dump points located in close proximity to Fish Creek (Foster and Meeniyan) that can currently meet the needs of the travelling public.
Frank Hirst	Appreciation for the allocation of budget funds to upgrade the Korumburra Tennis Club.	Council would like to thank you for your submission in support for projects identified in the capital works program for the Korumburra Tennis Club.

Korumburra Business Association – Represented by Noelene	Underground Power for Commercial Street Streetscape	Underground Power for Commercial Street Streetscape
Cosson	Footpath from Industrial Estate to Commercial Street (CBD)	The undergrounding of the overhead powerlines in Commercial Street has not been included in the draft budget, however Council will continue to
	Pressure Cleaning Around Commercial Street Bins	advocate to and seek opportunities for funding from state government for this project.
		Footpath from Industrial Estate to Commercial Street (CBD)
		The footpath to the industrial estate has not been included in the draft budget.
		Pressure Cleaning Around Commercial Street Bins
		Consideration has been given to providing pressure cleaning as a one off for the street furniture. Council will include the purchase of a deep cleaning machine in the 2022/23 budget process.
Loch Community Development Group – Represented by Sean Taylor-Lyons	Garden Beds Loch Lap Highway Roadside Maintenance	Garden beds on Victoria Road have been considered and will be included as part of the current allocation of the minor works budget.
		The Loch Lap hasn't been included in the proposed budget for 2021/22.

		Officers will engage with the Group to develop blueprints The Highway maintenance is currently the responsibility of VicRoads.
Manna Gum Community House – Represented by Rebecca Matthews	Employ a Youth Liaison Coordinator.	The budget was not amended to include your submission. Work is currently in train to review Council's community service options, and there will be opportunities for community feedback to inform Council's future community services programs. Council currently provides a program for youth development which is resourced from within the Community Strengthening Team. This program provides opportunities for young people to participate in civic, cultural and community activity through the FReeZA, L2P and Youth Council programs. South Gippsland has a number of youth service providers dedicated to improving the lives of young people in South Gippsland. Council recognises that a collaborative approach to communicating, coordinating and advocating for young people is required to ensure young people are supported to access these services.

Meeniyan Progress Association – Represented by Clive Hope	Solar Lighting – Tompkins Road to Supermarket, Meeniyan	The design and installation of solar lighting along Tompkins Road to the supermarket has been considered and can be accommodated as part of the current allocation of the minor works budget.
Nicole Dudman	Appreciation for the allocation of budget funds to upgrade the Korumburra Tennis Club.	Council would like to thank you for your submission in support for projects identified in the capital works program for the Korumburra Tennis Club.
Paul Rotthier	Planning Zones	The budget was not amended to include your submission Council will consider a review of the application of the Rural Activity Zone, and its potential replacement provisions, in a future Planning Department work plan when resources are available.
Leongatha Lyric Theatre – Represented by Peter Western	The proposed refurbishment of Memorial Hall Proposed works to Memorial Hall (roof and pointing of brickwork) Memorial Hall Hiring Fees	The Budget includes \$125k for the replacement of the roof at Memorial Hall. The Budget does not include all of these works at this time. This is on the basis that the planning phase for the refurbishment of Memorial Hall – including development of a new Arts Strategy – needs to be completed, which will determine the budget requirements.
Poowong Community Consultative Committee	Public Pool Tiling Public Pool Shed	The budget was not amended to include your submission.

– Represented by	Carpark – 17 to 19 Ranceby Road, Poowong	
Lorraine Brunt	Footpath – Betula Drive, Poowong	Pool tiling is inspected yearly and any maintenance carried out accordingly.
		Pool shed replacement has been funded by the Community previously and is awaiting on plans to be submitted to Council for approval in order for the project to continue.
		The carpark at 17-19 Ranceby Road, Poowong sits within a VicRoads road reserve and services a private business.
		Footpath along Betula Drive, Poowong is not included in the footpath extension program.
Port Franklin Progress Association – Represented by Michael	Footpath in township	The budget was not amended to include your submission.
Foley		To be considered, the proposed gravel paths would need to be included in Council's Paths and Trails Strategy. This Strategy is due to be reviewed in 2022/23 with community engagement.
Rebecca Meadley	Sealing of Simons Lane, Leongatha	The budget was not amended to include your submission.
		Simons Lane is scheduled to be re-sheeted only in 2022/23.

Rebekah James	Bike Repair Stations – Great Southern Rail Trail	The budget was not amended to include your submission. Council notes your request and is committed to
		pursuing future funding opportunities should it be supported as part of future community engagement.
Scott Simcock	Appreciation for the allocation of budget funds to upgrade the Korumburra Tennis Club.	Council would like to thank you for your submission in support for projects identified in the capital works program for the Korumburra Tennis Club.
Tom Colahan	Appreciation for the allocation of budget funds to upgrade the Korumburra Tennis Club.	Council would like to thank you for your submission in support for projects identified in the capital works program for the Korumburra Tennis Club.
Venus Bay Community Centre – Represented by Alyson Skinner	Employ a Youth Liaison Coordinator /review and consider the Tarwin RiverPrecinct	The budget was not amended to include your submission.
		Work is currently in train to review Council's community service options, and there will be opportunities for community feedback to inform Council's future community services programs.
		Council currently provides a program for youth development which is resourced from within the Community Strengthening Team. This program provides opportunities for young people to participate in civic, cultural and

		community activity through the FReeZA, L2P and Youth Council programs. South Gippsland has a number of youth service providers dedicated to improving the lives of young people in South Gippsland. Council recognises that a collaborative approach to communicating, coordinating and advocating for young people is required to ensure young people are supported to access these services. The proposed budget does not include funding for the projects in the Tarwin River Precinct Strategic Plan.
Vito Ferrone	Sealing of Henrys Road, Loch	The budget was not amended to include your submission. Council doesn't have a funded gravel to seal program, so the site will be assessed and considered within our gravel to seal priority list over the next 12 months. When funding becomes available the highest priority roads will be sealed.
Walter J Tuck Recreation Reserve – Community Asset Committee – Represented by Wayne Roberts	New lighting for Mirboo North Football Club	The project is not currently funded in the proposed budget.

		It could be assessed against other projects for a grant through Local Sports Infrastructure Fund that Council considers during the year.
Women in Gippsland – Represented by Kerry Wilson	Gender balance for place names /commemoration of women	The budget was not amended to include your submission. Council notes the requirement under the <i>Gender Equality Act 2020</i> that this work is appropriately resourced, and has therefore formed part of the budget planning process under the People & Culture banner at Council. Gender Impact Assessments are already underway at Council, and this work will continue over the coming years as well as forming an important component of the 4 year Gender Equality Action Plan that is required to be completed by October 2021.